W. Bill Booth Chair Idaho

James A. Yost Idaho

Tom Karier Washington

Dick Wallace Washington



Bruce A. Measure Vice-Chair Montana

Rhonda Whiting Montana

Melinda S. Eden Oregon

Joan M. Dukes Oregon

October 13, 2009

Mr. Elmer Ward, Chairman Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Authority 851 S.W. Sixth Avenue, Suite 300 Portland, OR 97204-1339

Dear Mr. Ward:

Thank you for your letter regarding a methodology to calculate the amount of resident fish habitat that has been inundated by the construction of the Federal Columbia River Power System (FCRPS). As you know, the Council's Columbia River Basin Fish and Wildlife Program calls for calculating resident fish losses attributable to the FCRPS but does not include a method for doing so. The Council appreciates the proposal by CBFWA's Resident Fish Advisory Committee.

The Council intends to develop a methodology in a public process that will include independent scientific review of what we assume will be various proposed methodologies. Again we appreciate the work of the Resident Fish Advisory Committee. Our Fish and Wildlife Division staff is working with the Council members to determine our next steps in this process. We will keep CBFWA apprised of our progress.

Sincerely,

Stephen L. Crow
Executive Director